
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

Kendall County Announces Fox Campus Expansion Project and Groundbreaking Ceremony 

Yorkville, IL - July 18, 2023 - Kendall County is thrilled to announce the commencement of the highly anticipated Fox 

Campus Expansion project. The project, which began with the demolition of the County Annex Building at 105 W. Fox St. 

in downtown Yorkville, marks a significant milestone in the County's commitment to modernizing and improving its office 

campus facilities. 

A groundbreaking ceremony to mark the official commencement of the Fox Campus Expansion project will be 

held on Tuesday, July 18th at 12:00 noon on the County’s Fox Campus (111 W. Fox Street). Representatives from 

Kendall County and Cordogan Clark will be present to celebrate this significant milestone. 

The removal of the County annex building has created ample space for driveways, walkways, and parking areas at the 

County Complex. The complex, located in the heart of Yorkville, is home to the iconic Historic Kendall County Courthouse 

and the esteemed Kendall County Forest Preserve District. 

With a projected budget of $10 million, the Fox Campus Expansion project is a comprehensive endeavor that extends 

beyond mere demolition. 

 

This modern facility will house the Kendall County Clerk, Recorder, and Elections Office, providing enhanced services and 

resources for the community. These initiatives will optimize the county's resources and enable the provision of even better 

services to the community with construction commencing in mid-July, the office is slated for completion by the Summer of 

2024. 



 

Kendall County is proud to partner with Cordogan Clark, a leading architectural, engineering, and construction 

management firm, to bring this vision to life. Their expertise and commitment to innovation will help transform the Fox 

Campus into a modern, functional, and aesthetically pleasing facility that meets the needs of Kendall County residents. 

Kendall County is eager to embark on this ambitious expansion project, which promises to enhance the functionality, 

accessibility, and overall experience for residents and employees. The Fox Campus Expansion project exemplifies Kendall 

County's commitment to progress and its dedication to providing the community with the best possible facilities and 

services. 

For media inquiries and further information, please contact: 

Brian Kronewitter 

Executive Vice President 

Cordogan Clark  

Phone: (630) 209.7525 

Email: bkronewitter@cordoganclark.com 

About Kendall County: 

Kendall County is located in the heart of northern Illinois and is renowned for its natural beauty, rich history, and vibrant 

community. With a population of over 130,000 residents, Kendall County is committed to providing exceptional services 

and amenities while preserving its unique charm. For more information, please visit www.kendallcountyil.gov 

About Cordogan Clark:  

Cordogan Clark is a leading architectural, engineering and construction management firm with extensive experience in 

designing innovative public spaces.  With a commitment to excellence, they provide comprehensive services to deliver 

high-quality, functional, and aesthetically pleasing environments that meet the unique needs of each client.  For more 

information, please visit www.cordoganclark.com 

 

 


